
Service Bulletin: SB 90
DATE: May 24, 1996

GAME: Safe Cracker

SUBJECT: Intermittent dispensing of tokens on games manufactured between 5/2/96 and 5/20/96.

If you're having a problem with tokens not always dispensing on "Safe Cracker", replace the stop
brackets (item 24 on pages 2-32 and 2-33 in the operation manual) on the shuttle plunger assembly (item
5 on pages 2-33 in operations manual). The new stop bracket is part number 04-10506. Keep in mind that
there are 2 coils that need the stop brackets changed.

The following is the procedure for changing the stop brackets.

Turn off the power to the game.1.  

Unlock the backbox and remove the backglass, storing it carefully to avoid damage.2.  

Grasp the upper insert unit and pull it away from the backbox, toward the playfield glass.3.  

Remove both 10-32 x 3/8" cap screws using a 5/32 allen wrench (2 cap screws for each stop
bracket).

4.  

Remove original stop bracket and install updated stop bracket.5.  

Put a dab of locktight #245 on the cap screw threads and re-tighten securely.6.  

Lift the insert panel back to its original position.7.  

Replace backglass and lock the backbox.8.  

Turn on power to the game and test the token dispenser.9.  


